5 July 2010

Dear Parent/Carer
I wanted to write to you to thank you, on behalf of the Modern Languages Department, for supporting your son/daughter through what has been a demanding but rewarding year.  We are delighted with the way the new specification GCSE encourages independence and creativity and are very pleased with the way our students are rising to the challenge of using the grammar rules they have learnt to explain their own ideas and points of view and to describe and narrate events in different tenses.
As you know, under the new GCSE specification, schools are free to decide when to do controlled assessments.  If you came to the Year 10 Parents Information Evening, you will know that the new specification Languages GCSE is made up of modular listening and reading exams and a series of Controlled Speaking and Writing Assessments.  

Because we needed to teach so much new grammar in Year 10, it made sense to focus mainly on the Controlled Writing Assessments in the first year.  Your son/daughter has now done two or three Controlled Writing Assessments, depending on whether he/she is doing the Optional Assessment this week.  These assessments will be marked by the exam board (AQA) next year but we have “shadow marked” the two compulsory ones ourselves, given full feedback to the pupils and made reference to these marks in Year 10 reports.  Students who complete the optional assessments this week will be given their marks at the start of Year 11.
Your son/daughter has also completed one Controlled Speaking Assessment.  These are marked by teachers and moderated by the exam board. Because this is the first year of a new specification and AQA have not yet provided full training for teachers on marking speaking assessments, we are being very cautious in giving definitive marks.  Your son/daughter has received full feedback and our initial marks but he/she is aware that these marks may well change once we have received further training in marking from AQA.  We are very pleased with the way students approached their first Speaking Assessment.  Some students are disappointed that their Controlled Speaking Assessment mark is lower than their Controlled Writing Assessment marks.  These students shouldn’t worry unduly as all students will do two more Controlled Speaking Assessments in Year 11 and only the best two of the three will be submitted to the exam board.
In order to allow our 70 dual (or triple) linguists to concentrate on improving their pronunciation, intonation and fluency in one language at a time, we have decided to alter the published schedule of assessment for Year 11 so that that in September German students will take their final Controlled Writing Assessment and French students will take their second Controlled Speaking Assessment.  Because French pronunciation is less regular than German (though more regular than English!), we have decided to run four forty minute French pronunciation workshops in the lead up to the Controlled Speaking Assessments.  These will take place from 12.40 until 1.20 in our new digital Language Lab on Tuesday 7, 14, 21and 28 September and we would like all pupils who scored 1, 2 or 3 marks out of 5 for pronunciation to attend.  The aim of the workshops will be to teach students the sound spelling patterns they have not yet internalised so that they can pronounce unfamiliar language accurately and with confidence.  We will put stickers into planners at the start of Year 11 reminding students of the dates and times of the workshops.

Most students did well in their practice Foundation tier Listening and Reading exams in March.  We will decide next term which students will take their real GCSE Listening and Reading exams (at Foundation/Higher tier) in January (with the opportunity of a resit in June) and which students will wait until June (when they have completed the course and therefore know more vocabulary).  We will update you as soon as the decision has been made.
Thank you for taking the time to read this letter.  I realise it is a lot of information to take in at once, but I thought you would welcome an overview of your son/daughter’s language studies now that they are half way through their GCSE course.
If you have any queries or would like to discuss anything at all relating to foreign language learning at Millthorpe, please do not hesitate to contact me.  A copy of this letter can be found on our languages blog; www.languagesatmillthorpe.typepad.co.uk.  From next year there will be a link from the school website to our languages blog.
Yours sincerely

Ms T Andrle
Head of Languages

Reply slip – to be returned to your Languages Teacher by Thursday 8 July
Name ……………………………………………………………..  Tutor Group ……………………

I have read the letter giving details of the GCSE Languages Assessments my son/daughter has taken in Year 10.

Signed …………………………………………….. (Parent/Carer) Date ……………………………

We consult students throughout the year about their language studies, but we also very much value feedback from parents.  If you would like to make any comments, please do so here.
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………...

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………...

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………

